Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00pm, 18th February 2013, at the Village Hall, Gwaelod y Garth.
PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
Wynford Ellis Owen (Chairman), John Harrison, Sandie Rosser, Nikki Howard, Christine Priday, Stuart Thomas, Graham Thomas, Jeanette Troughton, Sara Pickard, Chris James, Philippa Hill-John & Brynmor Jones

APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Cllr Clare Bath
ALSO PRESENT:



Cty Cllr Craig Williams
142
Police Matters
PC Huw Thomas was not present and the Acting Clerk advised members that he had received the Police Report by way of e-mail on Wednesday, 13th February.  No up-date had been received since then.  The Acting Clerk informed members that PC Thomas was on holiday and thus was unable to attend the meeting.  Concern was expressed at the fact that PC Thomas had not attended a number of meetings and they required his attendance at the next meeting.  Clerk to arrange
143
To receive a presentation from Mr Chris Blake, Director of TGV Hydro Ltd.
Mr Blake was not present.  The Acting Clerk advised members that he had received no indication from Mr Blake that he would not be attending the meeting.
144
County Council Matters
Cty Cllr Craig Williams stated that he had received correspondence from CCC concerning the proposed bus changes in Gwaelod y Garth.  He had asked for the proposed new timetable but he understood the changes would result in a twice daily bus service, rather every two hours as was presently the case.  He would keep the members advised of developments in relation to this.
Cty Cllr Williams also stated that the current position with the LDP was that he was still awaiting the formal CCC response to the consultation process to the LDP Preferred strategy.  He thanked members for the traffic survey, which he felt was very helpful in opposing the LDP. 
He went on to advise that the issues concerning School Lane, GYG, were on-going.  Cty Cllr Craig Williams stated that he had met the Deputy Leader of CCC and had been informed that £10,000 was to be earmarked to enable the necessary work to be carried out.  In answer to a question from Cllr Priday, Cllr James confirmed that the funds will come from the CCC Transport Budget for 2012/2013.
A general discussion followed about the erection of new road signs in Pentyrch, Creigiau and Gwaelod y Garth.  Cllr Graham Thomas stated that he had met with CCC representatives, who had given him a list of where the signs would be erected in Creigiau.  It was likely that no signs would be erected at Creigiau Recreation ground or Heol Pant y Gored as this would involve doing so on pavements, which would cause an obstruction to pedestrians.  The likelihood was that the sign would be erected at the Heol Pant y Gored near Pant y Gored farm, which was not wholly satisfactory but better than nowhere on the stretch of road. A discussion followed about the wording of the signs.  Cllr Graham Thomas stated that he had received images of the signs and would circulate these to all Councillors.
Cllr Graham Thomas went on to advise that he had recently discussed with police and CCC the road narrowing at Creigiau school.  He had suggested that this was not necessary and it created a bottleneck at times when the children were brought to school in the mornings and collected in the afternoons.  CCC agreed and this would be put on a future project to replace with “warning” signs. 
Cllr Stuart Thomas stated that he wished to raise two issues.  Firstly, he stated that the recent road surfacing carried out by CCC in Creigiau had made a major difference and resulted in a substantial improvement to the roads.  Nevertheless he reported that on the approach to Heol Creigiau there was a large pothole and branches over-hanging the road, which needed to be trimmed back.  There was also debris, which could potentially block the drain.  He asked that the Clerk report this to CCC (Highways).  Clerk to arrange
Secondly, in Tynant Road, Creigiau opposite Little Mill, water had eroded the bank at the side of the road resulting in some of the hedgerow slipping.  Cllr Graham Thomas stated that CCC had in fact carried out remedial work at Little Mill but as there were two entrances to the property and he believed that CCC may have carried repairs at the wrong one entrance.  
Cllr Howard stated that there was a similar situation existing at the Frog pond, Ffordd Dinefwr where she was concerned that the whole hedgerow would collapse.  Cllr Graham Thomas also agreed to look into this issue.

Cty Cllr Williams advised that the Heol Pant y Gored scheme for speed warnings had been passed by CCC.
145
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising

146
Public Session

There was one member of the public present.  Mr Ken Hughes referred to the recent re-surfacing of the Heol Goch at the junction with Main Road, Gwaelod y Garth and stated that this was beginning to crumble again.  He also stated that there were numerous branches overhanging the road in front of traffic, which impeded visibility.  He commented that the snow clearing had been slow in Pentyrch.
147
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

There were no matters arising from the Public Session.
148
Minutes of the full Council Meeting held on 21st January 2013
The minutes were proposed as accurate by Cllr Stuart Thomas, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed by all. They were signed by the Chairman.
149
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.
150
To receive the Minutes of the Community Link Committee meeting held on 4th February 2013.

Cllr Chris James stated that he had not received notice of the meeting and this was the reason for his non-attendance.  Cllr Pickard confirmed that her mother would be happy to translate Community Link articles into Welsh.  Cllr Stuart Thomas wanted to make the Link a truly Community publication by giving all local clubs and societies the opportunity to advertise forthcoming events.  He urged anyone involved with clubs and societies to supply as much information as possible, such as the name of the club or society, nature of events, dates and a contact name and telephone number.  

The minutes were proposed as accurate by Cllr Thomas, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed by all.  They were signed by the Chairman
151
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
152
To consider a written resolution submitted by Cllr Nikki Howard.

Cllr Howard read out her resolution and stated that she had nothing to add to it.
Cllr Rosser stated that the existing arrangements were historic and that meetings have always been held at these times.  She was in favour of preserving the status quo.
Cllr Howard argued that it was logical to move the winter meetings to Pentyrch.  It made sense that in colder and icier weather, two Councillors should travel to Pentyrch rather than eleven Councillors travel to Gwaelod y Garth.  
Cllr Graham Thomas pointed out that we cannot anticipate what the weather will be like and some winters will be mild and others bad. There was no reason to change the dates and venues. He also pointed out that in times of icy weather, no Councillor should risk travelling to a Council meeting.
Cllr Stuart Thomas stated that the existing dates have not always been used and was changed 6 or 7 years ago.  The condition of the roads was more likely than not to be worse during the winter months and a shorter mileage for Councillors during this period would be the better option. Rather than 11 Councillors travel from Creigiau and Pentyrch, a change in venue would result in half the distance to travel for Councillors in Creigiau and Gwaelod y Garth.  He supported the motion of Cllr Howard.
Cllr Graham Thomas proposed that before a decision is taken, the availability of the venues should be checked.  This was seconded by the Chairman.  Cllr Howard proposed that her motion be carried subject to availability of the venues.  This was seconded and the votes were 6 in favour, 2 against and 4 abstentions.  
The Chairman stated that if the venues are available, the changes in venue go ahead but if not, they would not be altered.  Clerk to arrange
153
Clerk’s Report
153.1

CCC Invoice for Election Costs
Cllr Stuart Thomas stated that the election costs to this Council were totally at odds with what other Councils are charged and felt that we should fight the amount of this invoice.  The Council should then decide whether to send a dossier to our AMs and/or take this issue to the Press.  The Chairman stated that we should await the expected response form One Voice Wales and reserve our position in the meantime.  Cty Cllr Williams suggested that the Council await the advice from One Voice Wales before a final decision is taken.  This was agreed by all present.  Clerk to arrange
153.2

Expenditure on Christmas Trees
Cllr Howard regarded the expenditure as a serious issue, as this has not been agreed by the full Council. She referred to the fact that the Clerk has stated in his report that there have been no adverse comments over this expenditure previously, but she pointed out that adverse comments had been made at the June 2012 meeting.  Cllr Howard wanted to ensure that all villages were treated fairly and that expenditure such as this should be agreed by the full Council.  
Cllr Stuart Thomas stated that this issue had been debated in previous meetings and specifically, there had been votes on the purchase of Christmas trees.  He went on to say that the underlying principle should be that there is no need to vote on small items of expenditure, but that there should be where the amounts in question are larger.
Cllr Hill-John said that we should be more proactive when enhancing our villages and that a definition was needed of what is meant by ‘Village Enhancement’.  The Chairman stated that all future capital expenditure must be voted on by the full Council, this was seconded and agreed by all present.

153.3

Community Council Website.
The Acting Clerk advised members that the Welsh Government have advised that £500 is being made available for each Community Council to establish or develop web-sites.  This money would be distributed through the Local Authorities and the Acting Clerk advised that Councillors would be kept advised of any further developments
153.4

Terrier Map
The Acting Clerk informed members of the progress with establishing the Terrier Map on the web-site and outlined the problems that had been encountered.  Commenting on the land south of Cefn Bychan, Cllr Priday said she was happy for the Solicitor’s letter to be sent, omitting any reference to figures.  Cllr Stuart Thomas then proposed that the Solicitor’s letter be sent without reference to figures.  This was seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange
153.5

Fire Safety Recommendations Council Offices
The Acting Clerk advised members of the fire safety recommendations made in respect of the Council offices and Cllr Stuart Thomas proposed that the Chairman’s decision to purchase additional fire extinguishers on both floors. be agreed retrospectively.  This was seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed by all.
153.6

Community Review
The Chairman read out the Community Review.  Cllr Stuart Thomas stated that he had not been able to read this document but expressed concern that CCC had published it before the LDP.  He stated that the ‘jigsaw’ was not in the right order.  The Chairman felt that publication of the Community Review was premature in view of the Cardiff LDP enquiry and CCC should be so informed.  Clerk to arrange
153.7

CCC ~ LDP

The Acting Clerk explained the request, received from the 'Save Creigiau' Steering Group, to approach One Voice Wales as to the viability of how to instigate a Public Enquiry into the planning aspects of the CCC LDP and whether a Planning Expert/Lawyer could be consulted.  Cllr Troughton proposed that the Clerk make the approach to One Voice Wales.  This was seconded by Cllr Stuart Thomas and agreed by all.  Clerk to arrange
153.8

Cricket Scoreboard, Creigiau Recreation Ground

The Acting Clerk advised members of a further request from Creigiau Cricket Club in relation to a proposed Cricket Scoreboard.  The Chairman stated that he and Cllr Stuart Thomas had, the previous year, met representatives of Creigiau Cricket Club, and they had agreed that the scoreboard would be built away from the power cable.  Cllr Stuart Thomas said that he knew where the cable ran and his concern still was that the proposed location of the Scoreboard was too close to the cable.  He proposed that there should be a further meeting with the cricket club to see if a sensible conclusion could be reached.  This was seconded and agreed by all. Clerk to arrange.

153.9

Overhead Power Cables, Creigiau Recreation Ground

The Acting Clerk explained the request received from Anthony Thomas, a Creigiau resident, via Cllrs Owen and Howard, regarding the overhead power cables at Creigiau recreation ground.  It was agreed that the Council formally writes to Western Power requesting that, in view of the tragedy that occurred at the Creigiau Carnival last year, consideration be given to re-routeing the cables underground.  Clerk to arrange.
154
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £3,648.27p and receipts of £1,867.32p were recorded for January 2013.  The payments were proposed by Cllr Troughton, Cllr Hill-John seconded her and they were agreed by all.  

155
Planning Applications
There were 4 planning applications to consider:

a) 13/00106/DCO ~ 1 Nant y Garth, GYG. No adverse comments.
b) 13/00116/DCH ~ 36 Heol y Pentre, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
c) 13/00132/DCO ~ Pentyrch Tennis Club, Parc y Dwrlyn, Pentyrch.  No adverse comments.
d) 13/00204/DCH ~ 60 Parc y Felin, Creigiau.  Cllrs Stuart Thomas & Howard declared an interest.  No adverse comments.
156
Correspondence
There were no issues in relation to this correspondence..
157
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Cllr
	Report
	Action Taken

	23.1.13
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	I have received a complaint from a disabled gentleman in relation to the state of the pavements between Tesco’s and the old Post office on Cardiff Road, Creigiau.  He tells me that there are broken, cracked and raised paving stones which make walking very hazardous.  Could this be passed to CCC to deal with once the snow has gone.
	Email to C2C

	4.2.13
	Sandie Rosser
	I have been asked by a resident if I can find out if our village bus is safe from Cardiff's transport subsidies cuts. Apparently, according to the Echo - which I have not seen - in order to save money Cardiff are withdrawing their bus subsidies. If this is true it will be disastrous for the residents who rely on the bus to get to Cardiff and Asda.
	Email to C2C

	11.2.13
	Wynford Ellis Owen
	There are several dangerous potholes on Cardiff Road, Creigiau, adjacent to Brummell Drive.
	Email to C2C

	11.2.13
	Nikki Howard
	Please can you make CCC aware of the large pothole on the road by the pond on Ffordd Dinefwr and ask them to repair it please?
	Email to C2C

	13.2.13
	Nikki Howard
	In tonight's One Voice Wales training meeting Paul Egan recommended the following firm for brokering cheap utility rates for community councils. He has stated that a large number of councils are using the firm and urged us to see if they could help reduce our bills.  http://www.lsiutilitybroker.co.uk/
	For information

	18.2.13
	Sandie Rosser
	Here is a list of potholes and roads which are breaking up along Main Road, Gwaelod-y-Garth :

1.Pothole : 1500mm deep : north side of Ynys roundabout;

2.Manhole surrounds x 2 : 50m from roundabout at Maccess entry both sides of the road;

3.Gully surround : south side between industrial estate and Viaduct Road;

4.Surface breakup : North side at junction with Viaduct Road;

5.Gully surround; South side at junction with Viaduct Road;

6.Surface breakup : Middle of road between Viaduct Road and South Glade;

7.Surface breakup : south side adjacent to bus stop;

8.Potholes 100mm deep x 2 : Middle of road between Heol Berry and entry to village;

9.Surface breakup : (i) middle of road and ii) east kerb adjacent to village welcome sign;

10.Surface breakup : Middle of road between bus stop and Heol Nant;

11.Surface breakup : Middle of road, Georgetown Road to main footpath up hill;

12.Surface breakup : East side of road adjacent main footpath to hill;

13.Surface breakup : Middle of road between “Greenland” and “Tlwsfan”;

14. Manhole surrounds : Entrance to school;

15.Surface breakup : Middle of road at junction with School Lane;

16.Surface breakup : West side access to 4 “Wooden houses” between “Brynteg” and “ Glan yr Afon “;

17.Surface breakup : Middle of road between “Eyeries” and “Beech Tree”;

18.Surface breakup  Middle of road between “Bella Jella” and Gwaelod y Garth Inn;

19.Pothole 150mm deep : Middle of road at junction with Garth Hill;

20.Surface breakup : Middle of road outside “Laurel Cottage” next door to pub;

21.Drain blocked : West side with stones by lamp-post No 6 just before “Greenland”.
	Email to C2C


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.30 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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